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Dear Friends, 

Hope this letter finds you well.  It was lovely to see many of you over the winter while we were in the UK, thank you for your hospitality and support.  I have been back in Brazil since February.  My trip to the UK was good but very busy; I calculated that I did not get to sleep in the same place for more than 2-5 nights consecutively for 3 months!  

Family

I found it really tough coming back this time, because my mother had just started chemotherapy.  She has been diagnosed with cancer on her lung wall, shoulder blades and a lymph, and it has now moved to a vertebra as well.  Please do pray for my mum and dad.  Mum has just finished a short course of radiotherapy and will be starting a new chemotherapy regime in the next few weeks.  Efraim and I will be coming back for a few weeks in July to spend some time with my parents.

Nursing Registration

A new set of regulations has come out for validation of qualifications from abroad.  Applicants now have to translate the course curriculum into Portuguese via a legally registered translator.  I was not at all impressed at first, especially when the price for translation came to around five thousand pounds!  But after a bit of pleading and detective work I got permission to use a translator from the university.  To get the price down to something affordable, I have translated the documents myself with the help of friends (thank you Flavia and John), so that the translator just has to stamp them.  It has been an enormous task but actually quite enjoyable.  The other new requirement was a qualification in Portuguese language. So I have had to return to Portuguese lessons twice a week......which was something I needed to do anyway. I took the exam last Tuesday, but will continue with the lessons because I am learning lots and really need to get my written Portuguese up to professional level. Please pray that they accept my nursing qualifications....they will be deciding over the next 6 months.

Work with Pregnant Women

The pregnant women’s work is going really well, we have a particularly fun and interactive group at the moment.  I am doing more home-visiting now and providing more pastoral support. Please do pray for this group, many of these women are from terribly complicated situations: single-mums, alcoholic partners, living with their parents or in-laws; or in houses that flood with rain and sewage, and with worries about food and basic necessities.   

Mission Esperança

The leadership team at the Mission is still very depleted. Efraim and I are finding it quite discouraging working without enough support. The members are what inspire us to stay and not move on.  What we really need is another couple to join the leadership team and more support from the main church........the rich - poor divide is very frustrating.  Last week we had a visiting speaker from São Paulo doing a day´s seminar on marriage, nine couples from the mission attended and were really blessed. Mirella, a Brazilian missionary, is working with us one afternoon a week for a month or so training up our Sunday school teachers,  which is a great help.

Efraim is doing well. He has quite a heavy workload traveling weekly all over the north of Brazil, and still finishing off the last few modules of his university degree. We are looking forward to the break in July.

Thank you for all your support and prayers

Ruth 

ruthhollingdale@hotmail.com    www.casaesperanca.org.br 








